Media

April 11, 1956.

Hon. Robert Mosss, Rendell's Island, New York 35, N. Y.

Dear Bob:

On my return from St. Paul I was pleased to find your acceptance for Opening Day. How about George Spargo. Let your secretary call me and I will get the tickets off.

I went to St. Paul for the ground breaking ceremony in connection with a new municipal stadium they are now constructing. A few miles away the Minneapolis people have completed their new stadium. It is too bad that the Twin Cities could not have gotten together on a common site as one stadium would have been sufficient. That is the way local rivalry runs. On the way back I stopped off at Milwaukee and enclosed is an air view of their stadium which to me highlights the importance of parking. The Milwaukee Stadium can only be reached by private vehicle or bus. There is no rapid transit as we know it and yet they draw twice as many paid admissions last year as the Dodgers with a club that did not enjoy the artistic success. The Milwaukee stadium incidentally is simply a newer edition of those built in the early 1900's, where you find a post in Ebbets Field there is a companion one in the Milwaukee Stadium.

Sincerely,

Walter F. O'Melley, President.

WFO'M: EM Encl.